May__, 2013
Dear  _________________
I write as a person of faith who believes that trade can be a good. It creates jobs, puts food on empty tables, and enables surplus to boost prosperity.  It is not good, however, when it creates wealth for only a very few, degrades the environment, gives corporations extraordinary means of appeal to scuttle government regulations and generates jobs that are not sustainable and do not distribute profits equitably.
My request to you is simple:  Do not vote away Congress’ constitutional authority to “reguIate commerce with foreign nations” through reinstatement of the Trade Promotion Authority (Fast Track) for the Trans-Pacific Partnership (TPP) or any other trade agreement. Congressional oversight is important because the process of negotiating trade agreements must be more transparent and must ensure viable public discourse and debate.
Both the federal system of governance and the polity of the Presbyterian Church presume such values as transparency of process and the right of the minority to be heard.  So that is the standard we are applying in this case. We believe that sin is pervasive in human life and that work done in the shadows only creates temptations that do not serve the common good.  Shedding light is the metaphor that is at the core of Christian witness. It is our understanding that the TPP process is even more secretive than previous agreements, such as the Free Trade Area of the Americas and some texts within the World Trade Organization. 
 I urge you to replace this outdated model with mechanisms that enhance transparency and broad oversight in trade policy development so that the global economy does not risk impoverishing people here or abroad in its ordinary operations. Specifically, these mechanisms should enable the public to review and Congress to vote upon proposed trade agreement texts before the president is allowed to sign a final agreement, locking its terms into place and making amendments all-but-impossible.
The belief that bigger is always better is not true; yet, our global economic agreements keep getting bigger in scope.  It is unwise to trust that corporate advisors best represent the American people before negotiators when new trade and investment pacts are under development.  The Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) has never accepted a marketplace stripped of moral considerations because we know that decisions in the global marketplace impact the lives of vulnerable people both in the United States and around the world.  Unfair labor practices, lack of access to affordable medicine, unbalanced food systems and sweeping corporate power to challenge government regulations create crises that necessitate more ministries globally, as our church members and mission co-workers will attest. Many of these problems are escalated by trade agreements that are drafted and approved without public debate.
Again, vote against the Fast Track “Trade Promotion Authority” so that we may deal with provisions within the TPP now, rather than bemoan its consequences afterward in the lives of God’s most vulnerable.

Sincerely, 
